Meadow View Elementary School
SBDM Council Annual Report
2019-2020
OUR MISSION
Teaching students to be POSITIVE, PREPARED, & PRODUCTIVE
OUR VISION
The community of Meadow View Elementary will be known for excellence and achievement in all areas of student performance. We will provide a safe environment and aspire for every child to be proficient and prepared for lifelong success. 
2019-2020 SBDM Council Members
Susan Brown - Teacher

Lindsie Estes - Teacher
Angela Quillin - Teacher
Laura Parker - Parent

Faith Wrice - Parent
Carrie Prater - Principal/Chairperson
General Areas of Responsibility
	SBDM Committee
	Committee Members
	Committee Responsibilities

	Planning & Professional Development Committee
	A. Cunningham, L. Stubbs, L. Estes, A.Smith, A.Newton, K.Sweet, J. Sheroan 
	· Annually review the SBDM policies on Technology Use and Improvement Planning
· Coordinate School Needs Assessments
· Recommend a plan for the best use of technology based on needs assessments
· Ensure that the council is kept informed through implementation and impact checks

	Budget Committee
	L. Washington, G.Metcalf, S.Voelker, R.Flores, S.Bott, R.Loving, T.Fowl, K.Spencer

	· Review the SBDM policies on Program Appraisal and Budget/Spending
· Develop, recommend, and monitor the annual budget and allocation of resources
· Recommend budget adjustments
· Ensure that the council is kept informed with monthly budget reports

	Assessment Committee
	A.Ammons, K.Durrance, A.Quillin, K.Mabry, C.Owensby, T.Butler
	· Review the SBDM policies on Enhancing Student Achievement, Classroom Assessment, School Day and Week Schedule, Student Assignment and Homework
· Organize KPREP data analysis
· Recommend school priority needs based on test analysis 
· Develop KPREP prep and reward plan




	School Culture and Celebration Committee
	C.Reams, M.Alcorn, J.Ratliff, K.Bradford, M.Crady, M.Oxendine, M.Basham
	· Review the School Safety Plan, extracurricular programs, School Day and School Week schedule, Instructional and non-instructional staff, Time assignment, School Space Use, Wellness, and Parent Involvement
· Plan celebrations for students and teachers for MAP and behavior awards

	Instruction and Behavioral (PBIS) Committee
	D.Frazier, E.Fintel, K.Gonzales, J.Baggott, K.Stewart, C.Sweet, M.Vivar, A.Kimble, W.Astrologo
	· Review the SBDM policies on Alignment with state standards, curriculum instructional practices, Discipline and Classroom Management
· Plan PBIS student and school rewards
· Review and revise PBIS and discipline plans based on assessment results from teachers, students, and parents. 


Student Achievement, Accomplishments, and School Improvement Efforts
· Common Assessments in Math and Reading were given multiple times this school year to all students in grades 3 -5. These assessments were graded and analyzed by groups of teachers. The next steps for instruction were developed in grade-level PLC meetings. Results were reported with district administration and SBDM council.
· Goal setting meetings were conducted with all 3rd, 4th and 5th grade students by administration team members
· Trojan Trait Tickets, as a part of our school-wide PBIS, were distributed to all employees to give to students who were caught being “positive, prepared, or productive.” The ticket color changes each month and a themed Trojan Trait celebration rounded out each month. 
· MAP scores in the winter showed gains at all grade levels in the area of Reading. Fourth and fifth grade Math was our weakest area. In response to this weakness, our daily schedule was changed to add a second math block and intervention for both grades four and five. School-wide enrichment times were also utilized to address individual student weaknesses on the MAP test. This enrichment/intervention time was allowed for individualized student learning.
· After school tutoring at all grade levels was held every Tuesday (ESS funded). Students were hand-selected during PLCs based on MAP data, classroom, and skills assessments. 
· Meadow View secured a grant from the Hardin County Extension Office this year to build a High-Tunnel on the school’s property. This High-Tunnel will allow staff to teach students how to grow plants from seedlings and even to produce some of their own food. It will be utilized to expand students’ access to the science curriculum.
· All grades received Scholastic News to ensure access to current events. This also allowed for integration of Social Studies, Math, and Reading instruction in an easy and concise manner. 
· Technology was utilized by teachers through our one-to-one chromebook initiative. Teachers participated in bi-monthly “Appy Hour” professional development (funded by the Innovate Project) which helped them gain skills necessary for appropriately integrating technology into student learning. 
· Students were also able to increase basic math skills using the Reflex Math Program. They also worked to close their specific learning gaps using the Pathblazer online curriculum. 
· Club days were held once each month as a way to introduce students to activities and hobbies that they might not otherwise be able to access. These club days were one hour on the last Friday of the month and included a dance club, paper mache’, and robotics, as well as many others. Students chose a new club each month in order to introduce them to as many different activities as possible throughout the year. 
· Meadow View’s Beta Club was active this school year. They raised money and volunteered for local charities such as Feeding America and the Salvation Army. 
· Meadow View’s students were able to join a 4th or 5th grade basketball team this year. Our team participated in the county elementary school league. 
· The Delta Academy hosted a girls’ camp at Meadow View once a month on Saturdays. The “Delta Gems” met quarterly to mentor young girls from our school and community. Subjects included careers, college, hygiene and community service. 
· Meadow View communicated this year to all stakeholders through newsletters, our school website, flyers, social media (Facebook, Instagram, and Twitter), One Call and Class Dojo
SBDM Council Actions for the 2019-2020 school year
· Revised the Meadow View school writing policy to gain compliance with KDE guidelines. School writing plans were also aligned to this revised policy
· Reviewed SBDM policies and by-laws as necessary and recommended by SBDM committees throughout the school year
· Reviewed and approved the Emergency Management Plan
· Analyzed and discussed Kprep, Common Assessment, and MAP results
· Reviewed School Report card and oversaw the revision
· Assisted with the development of the new Comprehensive School Improvement Plan (CSIP)
· Reviewed and approved plans for Title 1, ESS, Per Pupil Allocation, School Activities Fund, Use of School Space and Staffing Assignments
· Election of new SBDM teacher representative and parent representatives 
Measures of Success
· Common planning and regular PLC meetings, including Special ed department PLC meetings 
· Behavior data reported by the Assistant Principal, Counselor, and Character Education teacher showed a major reduction in behavior concerns. Our Character Education teacher saw such a reduction in student assignments to the program, that she was able to utilize her extra time to work on small group academic interventions with struggling students. 
· Continued successful implementation of the ESS Daytime Waiver program to address third, fourth, and fifth grade student learning. 
· Focused on a welcoming school environment for all of our families and community members and volunteers. Fifth grade teachers and students continued the Safety Patrol program where students patrolled the hallways and helped to keep our students and staff members safe. 
· MAP growth and KPrep successes were celebrated with students
· Writing Wall of Fame celebrations were held with families quarterly.
· A 125% increase in parent participation in the All-Pro Dad’s breakfast was seen this year. An average of 80 parents and their students made the effort to attend this monthly event. 
· Successful completion of 8 weeks of NTI work, where teachers, parents, students and all staff collaborated to make NTI work as effective as possible under the present conditions. 
Meadow View will strive to increase student and staff celebrations/recognitions. We also will attempt to increase our parent and community involvement in the coming school year. We believe that celebrating our students and our staff is vital to creating a climate and ultimately a culture of success. We also believe that the involvement of our parents and community will further help to build a successful school environment. 
Annual Fundraising Report - 2019-2020
	Name of Fundraiser
	Amount Raised
	Use of Funds

	School Pictures
	$910.50
	Field trips, student celebrations

	Scholastic Book Fairs (2)
	$8337.68
	Library books, literacy improvements


